Sent To the Mayor, Vice Mayor, Commissioners and Mr. Stunson,

In regards to the billboard at the above location.   It is leaning and in need of repair or removal, but we understand the City is considering entering into a negotiated agreement with the billboard vendor to trade three billboards on Commercial Blvd for a taller, lighted billboard at Powerline and 41st Street.  We understand this agreement does not come under the Neighborhood Planning and Notification guidelines the City has recently set up, however it will certainly affect our neighborhood and we are concerned.  
This billboard would most likely be two sided, and the type that changes from one ad to another.  This would be vastly different from a steadily lighted board at it's current height.  This type of board would create varying lights and displays and be in movement 24 hours a day.   It would cast its’ light on many homes, and be visible to many more.  
 

How would this affect us?  It will directly affect Prospect Gardens and Lloyd Estates Elementary School as we have residents living within 50 feet of this billboard, as well as the Elementary School almost directly under it.  Parents driving or walking down NW 41st Street or NW 5th Avenue to take their children to school would see this billboard looming over it.  We believe current ordinances deny its’ placement this close to homes and schools.  

Should this agreement somehow be approved, the billboard vendor and product companies will decide what is advertised within sight of our neighborhoods and elementary school children.  Just to the north of this, there is already a billboard for an alcoholic beverage that is highly visible not only to travelers on I95, but to those on Powerline and Prospect Roads.  And this is a mild advertisement compared to many on I95. The City would have no input as to what advertisements are placed on this billboard.  For this billboard to be visible to drivers on I95, I'm certain it will be tall enough to be visible other neighborhoods to the west of I95 as well.  We've all seen the questionable billboards on I95.  We do not want these types of ads, or any type of huge advertisement hovering over our homes.  

We are hopeful that the item on the April 7 agenda is to be discussed and not voted on.  If voted on, we hope that you might vote against this billboard placement in an area already denied by existing ordinances.  We ask that you not trade the improved quality of one neighborhood for the downgrade of others. 

Thank you for your time and consideration of this matter from the perspective of the affected neighborhood.

 

With great respect,
Prospect Gardens Community Group
Peggy Nichols
